I 以下の(1)~(8)について	空欄に入る最も	適切な単語またに	ま語句を、	選択肢①~⑤の中から
一つ選び、それぞれマークシ	ートの 1~8 に	ニマークしなさい。		
(1) There was () much	food at the picn	ic that we couldr	ı't eat it a	all.
① more ② very ③ too ④	so ⑤ much			
(2) Online shopping is conve	enient for () who have a he	ectic sche	dule and are reluctant
to go to retail stores.				
① we ② those ③ them ④	they 5 that			
(3) After having a heart atta	ck, Jim gave ur	o ().		
① drinks ② do drinking ③	drinking 4 1	to drink ⑤ drin	kings	
(4) If Mr. Suzuki had been p	romoted, he () to a bigger o	office.	
① would move ② have mo	ved ③ moved	4 had moved ©	would l	have moved
(5) The baseball Commissio	ner threw out	the first pitch fo	or the firs	st game of the season,
()?				•
① doesn't he ② did he ③	did he throw ④) didn't he ⑤ no	ot he	
(6) () more familiar w	ith the new wa	arehouse. It is d	lifficult t	o know where all the
inventory is.				
① I wish I be ② I wish I we	ere ③ I want I	were 4 I want	be ⑤ I	wish I am
(7) After I gave the report to	Ms. Parker, she	e had her secreta	ry () copies and distribute
them to everyone in the depa	artment.		•	
① make ② made ③ to ma	ke ④ makes(5 be made		
(8) Should anyone from Unit	ted Bank come	to the office whil	le I'm in t	the conference, (
right away.				
① ask him ② call them ③	show me ④ sl	how them ⑤ cal	ll me	

- ① 次の英文がそれぞれ完成した文章になるように、その文意にそって(9)~(13)までの 1~5 の単語または語句を並べ替えなさい。そして 2 番目と 4 番目にくる最も適切な組み合わせを ①~⑤の中から一つ選び、その番号をマークシートの 9~13 にマークしなさい。なお 2/3 と は、2 番目が 2 で、4 番目が 3 という意味です。ただし 1~5 の単語や語句については文頭に 来る語も小文字で示してあります。
- (9) We ().
- 1 the 2 at 3 ourselves 4 enjoyed 5 party
- ① 3/1 ② 2/1 ③ 5/3 ④ 4/1 ⑤ 2/5
- (10) Study () the exam.
- 1 and 2 will 3 harder 4 pass 5 you
- ① 4/3 ② 1/2 ③ 1/3 ④ 4/5 ⑤ 5/2
- (11) () you like.
- 1 free 2 anything 3 please 4 to eat 5 feel
- ① 1/3 ② 2/1 ③ 3/4 ④ 5/2 ⑤ 5/4
- (12) He () with his homework.
- 1 help 2 Dennis 3 asked 4 to 5 him
- ① 3/1 ② 4/3 ③ 2/1 ④ 5/2 ⑤ 4/5
- (13) Please tell me ().
- 1 you 2 problem 3 solved 4 the way 5 the
- ① 4/3 ② 2/1 ③ 3/5 ④ 1/5 ⑤ 2/3

Yoko: Hey, Adam, what are you up to today?

Adam: I'm busy sorting through my notes.

Yoko: Summer vacation is just around the (1). Any plans yet?

Adam: I'm thinking of going (2) to Hawaii or South Africa.

Yoko: South Africa? Why there? It's a long way from here.

Adam: Well, my brother just moved there. His wife (3) a safari tour agency.

Yoko: So you might be going on a safari?

Adam: Yes, to Kruger Park.

Yoko: That sounds (4).

Adam: Yes, but the air (5) is very expensive.

- (14) ① street ② corner ③ way ④ block ⑤ intersection
 - (a) ① same ② both ③ neither ④ either ⑤ every
- (16) ① runs ② running ③ run ④ have ⑤ busy
- (17) ① amazed ② amaze ③ amazing ④ bored ⑤ tired
- (18) ① battle ② bed ③ clean ④ fresh ⑤ fare

IV 次の英文中の(19)~(23)の空欄に入る最も適切な表現はどれですか。それぞれの番号で与えられた選択肢①~⑤の中から一つ選び、それぞれマークシートの19~23にマークしなさい。

James Bond movies have influenced how spy movies have been made. (19) are full of action, fascinating gadgets, exotic locations, and memorable villains. James Bond is one of the most recognizable characters in the world. (20) catch phrase, "Bond, James Bond," is known to film fans all over the globe.

In 1962, the first James Bond movie, *Dr. No*, was released into theaters. This new style of movie was so popular that twenty-two (21) spy movies were made by 1966! Television shows were also (22) about spies and secret agents. The James Bond novels have (23) over 100 million copies, and the James Bond movies continue to be one of the longest-running film series.

(19)	1	They	2	Their	3	Them	4	We	(5)	You
(20)	1	He	2	It	3	She	4	Him	⑤	His
(21)	1	another	2	other	3	each	4	every	(5)	either
(22)	1	create	2	arrive	3	created	4	reach	(5)	until
(23)	(I)	selling	2	popular	3	sale	4	sold	(5)	sell

▼ 次の英文を読み、設問(24)~(28)の答えとして最も適切なものを、それぞれの選択肢①~ ⑤の中から一つ選びなさい。解答はマークシートの24~28 にマークしなさい。

The King and the Carpenter

Once upon a time, there ruled a very stubborn* king on a Caribbean island.

One night, this king was gazing* out of his palace window when he saw the moon, silver and shining, high up in the sky. It was so beautiful that he reached out his hand to touch it. But, of course, the moon was too far away. Frustrated*, the king summoned* the royal carpenter* and ordered him to build a tower to the moon.

"But Your Majesty*," the woodworker* answered, "what you ask is impossible."

"Nothing is impossible," said the king. "Build me a tower or I will have you killed. You have until tomorrow to give me an answer."

That night, the carpenter didn't sleep a wink*. The next morning, the artisan* said to the ruler, "If you take all the wooden chests* in the land* and put them one on top of the other, they will make a tower that should reach the moon."

The king liked this idea and told him to carry it out*. But after the boxes were all piled up, they did not even touch the clouds. The king now ordered the craftsman* to make still more. Still, the tower only got as far as the clouds. "Cut down all the trees in the forests," demanded the king. Every tree in the kingdom was cut down, and more chests were made. The king himself climbed up his tower and now the moon was right in front of him. He reached out and he could almost put his hand on it. "One more," shouted the king to the carpenter who was at the base of the tower.

"There is no more wood," yelled back the puzzled* laborer*.

"Then take the chest from the very bottom of the pile and hand it up to me," commanded the king in an angry voice. "Do it now or I will cut you head off."

The moment the carpenter pulled out the bottom crate*, the whole tower collapsed*, and that was the end of the king.

* stubborn 頑固な gaze じっと見る frustrated 苛立って、悔しくて を呼び出す royal carpenter 宮廷大工 Your Majesty (呼び掛け) 国王陛下 woodworker 建具師、ここでは宮廷大工のこと not sleep a wing 一睡もしない artisan (熟練した) 職人 chest 収納箱 land 国 carry out~ (計画などを) 実行する craftsman (熟練した) 職人 puzzled 当惑した laborer 労働者 very bottom of ~ ~の一番下 command 命令する crate 枠箱 collapse つぶれる

- (24) What did the king want to do?
- ① He wanted to be a carpenter.
- ② He wanted to build a chest on the moon.
- 3 He wanted to fly to the moon.
- 4 He wanted to touch the moon with his hand.
- (5) He wanted to live on the moon.
- (25) What did the king threaten to do if his carpenter didn't follow his orders?
- ① To take away all his money from him
- 2 To make him work without any rest
- 3 To put him in prison
- 4 To fire him
- 5 To have him killed
- (26) What did the carpenter do?
- ① He made a tower out of wooden chests.
- ② He made a tower out of steel.
- 3 He made a plane out of wood.
- 4 He climbed to the top of a tower.
- (5) He asked the king for wood to make a tower.
- (27) What happened at the end of the story?
- The king cut the carpenter's head off.
- ② The king knocked the tower down with his hand.
- 3 The king was killed when the tower fell down.
- ① The carpenter was killed when the tower fell down.
- 5 The carpenter saved the king's life.

- (28) What is the moral of this story?
- ① Act before you think.
- ② Don't be too stubborn.
- 3 Don't cut down too many trees.
- Try to become a king.
- (5) Kings should be strong-willed.

▼ 次の文章の内容をふまえて、(29)~(33)の質問に対する最も適切な答えを選択肢①~⑤ の中から一つ選び、それぞれマークシートの 29~33 にマークしなさい。

At its heart, the Internet is about communication. Most people use the Net to meet new friends and stay in touch with old ones. Over the years, whole new communities have grown online. For billions of people, belonging to an Internet community is important to their lives.

Since the Internet's early years, many websites have included forums. People join forums to discuss hobbies and subjects which interest them. Besides posting public messages, members can contact friends through PMs (private messages).

In the mid-2000s, "social networking" sites like Facebook and Twitter grew very quickly. On Facebook, members write about their daily lives. Photos, music, videos, and links to interesting articles can also be posted. On Twitter, people "tweet" what's on their minds using very few words.

These sites are very popular. Facebook has more than one billion members. Many people spend several hours a day on the site. Posting every day and keeping up with friends' pages takes a lot of time!

That worries some people. Is it healthy to spend so much time online? There are also questions about safety. What kinds of private details should people post and tweet? These are not easy questions, and we're still figuring out the answers.

- (29) What is the main idea?
- ① Internet is home to many of our most important social groups.
- ② Some people post a lot of private information on sites like Twitter.
- Websites grow and shrink in size all the time.
- ① On social networking sites, you can learn about new hobbies.
- ⑤ Cybersecurity is a growing concern in our digital world.

- (30) What does the article suggest about Internet forums?
- ① People must not discuss hobbies on Internet forums.
- ② They have only become popular over the last year.
- 3 Very few websites have them.
- They include public and private ways to communicate.
- 5 They are usually visited by people at work.
- (31) What is NOT something people can do on Facebook?
- ① Post a link to interesting articles
- 2 Upload personal photos
- Add songs to a web page
- Write about daily activities
- 5 Look for jobs
- (32) Why are some people worried about Facebook?
- ① The site's owners make members post personal details.
- ② Personal information was leaked from Facebook.
- 3 Members sometimes spend a lot of time on the site.
- ④ It is more popular than Twitter.
- ⑤ Not enough people have joined up.
- (33) What does the phrase belonging to in line 3 mean?
- ① owning something
- 2 being part of
- ③ making sure of
- 4 finding out about
- ⑤ running out of